
 

Mason County Garbage Co., Inc. 

PO Box 787 

Shelton WA  98584 

 

 
June 12, 2009 

 

 

Mr. David W. Danner 

Executive Director and Secretary 

Attention:  Records Section 

Washington Utilities and 

Transportation Commission 

1300 S Evergreen Park Drive SW 

Olympia WA  98504-7250 

 

Dear Sirs: 

 

This filing is submitted by:  Mason County Garbage Co., Inc, Certificated Number G-88. 

 

Attached please find revised pages for Tariff Number 13 for Mason County Garbage Co., Inc. G-88. 

 

With Ordinance 147-8, the Board of County Commissioners in Mason County has recently amended 

its Minimum Level of Service ordinance to include Residential Recycling Collection in the urban and 

rural areas of Mason County.  The Company Plan for this Single-Stream Program has been approved 

by the County Commissioners. Currently, Ordinance 147-8 is being revised to correct some technical 

omissions.  A letter from the County Commissioners outlining the changes is attached.  The Amended 

Ordinance will be forwarded to the Commission prior to any adoption of the attached tariff. 

 

The current Pilot Program servicing approximately 385 customers will stop July 31, 2009.  If approved  

by the Commission the Single-Stream Recycling Program will start August 1, 2009 with the 

implementation of revised rates and service level.  

 

As required by Commission rules, a copy of this transmittal letter will be mailed to the County 

Council.  We will be mailing customer notices to all residential customers on or before July 1, 2009. 

 

 Also attached are the proposed tariff pages and supporting documentation, on the new curbside 

recycling  program.    

      

If you should have any questions about this filing, please contact me at (253) 896-3278, (253) 377-

4208 cell, (360) 832-8749 or via email at irmgardw@wcnx.org. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Irmgard R Wilcox 

Controller  

 

 

 
                        Telephone Number (253) 896-3278, Cell (253) 377-4208, (360) 832-8749, Fax (253) 582-9561 

 


